




























































TESTIMONY OPPOSING BILL S.B. NO.  2854 
BY:  Terri L. Napeahi (Pele Defense Fund) 
2/2/12 
 
This testimony is in opposition to the Bill S.B. NO. 2854 The Bill for an act:  Relating 
to a Statewide Island Burial Council, having difficulty finding qualified large 
landowner representatives to serve on the island burial councils and problems with 
quorum issues.   
 
We have solutions for these burial council issues that are being addressed.  We bring 
to your attention Bill S.B. 1071 Senate Bill relating to burial sites.  This bill should 
still be active and also has a companion to it in the House, Bill H.B. 155HD1.  We 
support this Bill S.B. 1071and the items listed in the sections provided, however 
advocate amending the original statutes to the bill to read as such: 
 

1. Line item 15 page 3 - add comma after the word region and remove the 
words “of the island as well as representatives of development and large 
property owner interests. “ 

2. Line item 18 page 3 - remove the words “culture, history” and add traditions 
instead.   

3. Line item 2 and 3 page 4 – add a period after the word “affairs” and remove 
the words “representatives of development and large property owner 
interests”. 

4. Line item 18, 19 and 20 page 6  - add the word “and” after “Hawaiian Affairs” 
and remove the words “representatives of development and large property 
owner interests, and.” 

 
We encourage you to remove the DEVELOPERS and LARGE PROPERTY OWNER 
INTERESTS, who are not “Native Hawaiians” from the burial council.  There is a 
need for each Mokupuni to have a burial council with Native Hawaiians “only.”  
Each representative should be from their own Mokupuni because it is their 
responsibility (kuleana).   
 
Listed below are additional comments to consider: 
 
1. There should be traditional practitioners on the burial council. 
2. There is a conflict of interest of Attorney Generals.   
3.  The burial council member may be intimidated by landowners/developers 

who are not Native Hawaiian. 
4. Members may be unfamiliar with Federal and State Statutes of the laws that 

protect burials, ARFA, NAGPRA, HISTORICAL PRESERVATION ACT and 
STATE CONSTITUTION.   

5. There is a lack of orientation to the above issues/need stronger burial rules 
and policies to support preservation in place.   

6. Decisions should be reviewed by “traditional Native Hawaiian practitioners” 
for comments. 



 
7. Possible repositories on every island.  State building should give us 

repository.   
8. The burials of our iwi should always be held with the upmost respect, if 

anything every Hawaiian should think this way.   
9. We should not be using economics, ignorance and distance between islands 

as excuses against the proper and ethical treatment of our Kupuna iwi. 
10. All decisions made against all of the above can only show the racism that is 

being enacted upon the Hawaiian people.  Ending comment. 
 
If you have any questions pertaining to the comments above please call Terri L. 
Napeahi Vice President of Pele Defense Fund. 
 
Contact info: 
Terri L. Napeahi 
Pele Defense Fund 
Peledefensefund@gmail.com 
(808)315-9996 
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